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News from Around PA 
Villanova University has 
issued guidance for faculty 
and staff on how to be 
gender-inclusive in work 
spaces, laboratories and 
classrooms.  This includes 
using ‘gender-inclusive’ 
language, using the correct 
pronouns and even including 
a “Gender-Inclusion 
Statement” on any syllabus to 
provide students with a 
definition of gender 
inclusivity and guidance on 
the use of pronouns and non-
sexist language in classrooms. 

A former female guard at the 
Coal Township State Prison 
(Northumberland County) is 
suing the PA Dept. of 
Corrections, seeking in excess 
of $150,000 in damages.  She 
identifies as male and claims 
the facility would not allow 
her to use the locker room 
and restroom consistent with 
her “gender identity,” 
misgendered her and insisted 
that she remove her 
prosthetic penis upon 
entering the prison.  

Philly’s Pagan Fair returns on 
September 3rd. 

News From National Scene 
The Fifth Circuit Court of 
Appeals unanimously struck 

down a Biden administration 
statute that forced doctors to 
perform medical procedures, 
including gender-transition 
procedures, against their 
religious beliefs. 

The lead chaplain for the 
Austin, TX fire department 
has been fired for posts he 
made on his private Christian 
blog.  The department asked 
him to apologize to the 
LGBTQ community for the 
posts and he refused. 

Yale University has a 
Pediatric Gender Program 
which helps children as young 
as 3 years old with their 
“gender journeys” through 
medical interventions. 

Tennessee now bans 
abortion.  Businesses in 
Davidson County or its county 
seat, Nashville, that want 
special tax breaks must now 
“report” whether or not they 
cover the costs of employees 
traveling out of state for an 
abortion.  

Congresswoman Marjorie 
Taylor Green has introduced 
the Protect Children’s 
Innocence Act, which would 
prohibit so-called “gender 
affirmation care” for minors.  

The San Diego Unified School 
District teachers are 
instructed to break the 

“‘gender binary' and dismantl 
‘heteronormativity’” in their 
classrooms. 

An 80 year-old Washington 
state woman has been 
banned from using the pool 
at her local YMCA for 
complaining about a 
biological male being in the 
women’s locker room.  Staff 
assured the 80 year-old that it 
was really a woman! 

Harpeth Hall, an elite, private 
all-girls school in Nashville, 
TN, will now allow any 
student who identifies as a 
girl to apply to attend.  

Keller Independent School 
District, near Fort Worth, TX, 
has instructed the schools in 
the district to remove 40 
“controversial” books.  
Among the list of truly 
controversial books like 
“Gender Queer” is the Bible! 
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